STAFF REPORT

Date: June 14, 2023

To: Mayor and City Council

Thru: Doug Thornley, City Manager

Subject: Staff Report (For Possible Action): Acceptance of In-Kind Donation from

The Elm Estate for use of their venue for the 2023 Historic Preservation
Awards in the valued amount of $4,500.

From: Tyler Shaw, Community Liaison

Department: City Manager's Office

Summary: The Elm Estate has agreed to donate their venue for the 2023 Historic Preservation
Awards ceremony. Staff recommends Council accept this in-kind donation from The Elm Estate,
in the valued amount of $4,500.

Alignment with Strategic Plan: Arts, Parks, and Historical Resources

Previous Council Action: There is no recent Council action relevant to this item.

Financial Implications: None at this time.

Legal Implications: Legal review completed for compliance with City procedures and Nevada
law. NRS 268.008(6) provides that the city may "Receive bequests, devises, gifts and donations
of all kinds of property wherever situated in fee simple, in trust or otherwise, for charitable or
other purposes and do anything necessary to carry out the purposes of such bequests, devises,
gifts and donations with full power to manage, sell, lease or otherwise dispose of such property

in accordance with the terms of such bequest, devise, gift or donation."

Recommendation: Staff recommends Council accept the in-kind donation from The Elm Estate
for use of their venue for the 2023 Historic Preservation Awards in the valued amount of $4,500.

Proposed Motion: I move to approve staff recommendation.



